
                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 22, 2021 

Cabinet Secretariat 

 

 

Statement regarding Today’s News Reports  
on the Tokyo 2020 Games 

 

 

Some news reports circulating today are claiming that the Government of 

Japan has privately concluded that the Olympic and Paralympic Games 

Tokyo 2020 will have to be cancelled. This is categorically untrue. 

 

The renewed schedules and venues for the Tokyo 2020 Games, starting with 

the Opening Ceremony on July 23 this year, were determined at the IOC 

Session in July last year. All parties involved are working together to prepare 

for the successful Games this summer. 

 

We will implement all possible countermeasures against COVID-19 and 

continue to work closely with the IOC, the Tokyo 2020 Organising 

Committee and the Tokyo Metropolitan Government in our preparations for 

holding a safe and secure Games this summer. 

 

 

(Contact)  

Secretariat of the Headquarters for the Tokyo 2020 Olympic and Paralympic Games 

Cabinet Secretariat 

TEL: 03-3581-0161 


